
                              May 2023 Chiefs Report 
 
Special Thanks & Recognition 

• Thank you to all who participated in the Founders 
Day celebration. It was terrific, and everyone had a great time. 
The parade was spectacular, as was the turnout to our tent and 
barbecue. Potluck was a grand success. Seeing folks try out new 
cuisines was incredible; their reactions were priceless.  

• Also, thanks to all who came in for the Millstone River 
Walkathon. Vibha, Marc, Anoushka, and Anoushka, along with 
the duty crew who staged there when free from the call. The 
school and PTA very well appreciated it. 

• PPD for intervening in the 209 Cranbury Neck issue - Lt Olma, 
Dy Sgt Del Beni, and St McElrath. We now have a case worker 
and hope all parties can carry on with our lives and work. 

• CAD Zoll integration will be resolved along with the Debt Ceiling 
crisis in Congress. 

• Krishna, congratulations on your promotion at work. He will be 
stepping down from Wednesday nights altogether. He will 
continue with his nonriding duties. Thank you, Krishna, for all that 
you do for us.  

• RWJ and neighboring Squad Chiefs have opened a line of 
communication to improve the working relationship between ALS 
and BLS. We met for the first time two weeks ago and plan to 
meet once a month. 

Promotions 
• Congratulations, Sunny getting to be EMT2 D 

Protocols 
• 103 is back in service. 
• 102 and 101 are in service with the day crew and us, 

respectively;  
• 104 charger outside is damaged, but the vehicle is in service. 
• New protocols are in place for 209 Cranbury Neck Road with 

OICs 
• I have shared a detailed Progression Plan with associated names 

and training investments to plug existing gaps. Our goal is to: 
• Not be OOS at all  
• Return to being predictable at taking second assignments. 
• All of this while reducing stress levels across ranks 

• Manoj is working on updating the records in our folders placed in 
the truck and digitized for use on handhelds - In Beta Testing. 

• Please review and acknowledge the YP and COC policies. 
• Has anyone noticed the Bay recently; also, please continue to 

keep our premises neat - treat it like your home.  
• Please do not leave the vacuum cleaner besides the 

pillows in the bunker room closet. 



• Help out with the washing of sheets and linen whenever 
you can 

• If you have time, hose down the rigs and clean the insides 
• Keep the restrooms clean, flushed, and tidy. 
• Clear the garbage every day - we still can afford garbage 

bags. 
• Trainees 1, 2, and Drivers, please pick up extra shifts, especially 

scrambles. Use every opportunity to practice your skills. Even if 
you want to avoid committing, jump in if you have time and there 
is an opening. 

• Pending 
• EMS chart integration 
• Grants - 103, Bay and Roof 
• Member list clean up;  
• Squad Cards reissue to new members, and older ones 

need updating. 
• Stand back up the door code system. 
• AC Unit is only working in the passage. 

Equipment/Supplies 
• Supplies online 
• Stretchers and Starichairs - annual service contracts in place, 

thanks Abhilash 
Training/Certifications Up To Date 

• Please contact Jegan for all your training and certification needs 
going forward. He will be our SPOC from now on 

• Upcoming CPR training 
Joint Drills 

• None 
Events 

• Merwick Penn Med Parade - Fri May 19, 2 pm - 3 pm 
• Sankalpa - Sat May 20 8:30 to 11:00 am 
• PPL Open House - Wed May 24, 12 pm - 2 pm 
• Memorial Day Parade Cranbury - Mon May 29, 11:30 to 3 

pm 
• Day in the Bay June 10 - Potluck? 

 
	
  


